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FINANCE REPORT (MERGED) 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING REPORT 32/25 11 AUGUST 2025 

The purpose of this Report is to provide Members with information regarding the end of July balances and payments 
made during June and July 2025. 

NO. DETAIL 

1)  BALANCES 

a) At 31 July 2025 the balance of the Town Council’s bank accounts was £449,001.58. 

b) The Reconciliation of the Town Council’s Bank Accounts to 31 July 2025 has been completed. 

2) 6 PAYMENTS 

a) The list of payments made during June and July totalled £114,307 of which £3,934 was attributable 
to the Salisbury Gardens’ account. 

b) The full list of payments in these months is attached to this report for Members’ information.  

3) H RECEIPTS 

Receipts during June and July totalled £19,283 of which £10,361 was in respect of Salisbury Gardens 
rents. 

4)  BUDGET MONITOR & VARIANCES FROM BUDGET 

Financial Report Summary (1 April – 31 July 2025) 

A list of payments and receipts against budget heads for the period 1 April to 31 July 2025 is 
attached for Members’ information. Figures are based on the cash book. At year-end, the 
accounts will be converted to an income and expenditure basis, as required for a council of our 
size. 

Key Variances and Notes: 

• Staffing Costs (Cleaning, Maintenance, Paddling Pool, Beach Safety, 
Youth, Business & Community): 
The year-to-date overspend reflects seasonal roles and temporary cover for sickness 
and holidays. This is expected to balance out by year-end. 

• Benches: 
An overspend is currently anticipated due to higher-than-expected demand. However, 
this is being offset by increased income from additional bench requests. As a result, we 
expect this area to contribute positively to the overall year-end financial position. 

• Ventnor Park: 
A one-off electricity invoice totalling £1,280.10, covering the period from 20 June 2024 
to 6 April 2025, was paid in April 2025. This caused a temporary variance in the 
Ventnor Park budget line. The delay was due to the supplier not invoicing at regular 
intervals, and as a result, the cost was not included in last year’s accruals. Importantly, 
we have now switched to a more cost-effective electricity tariff, and no further variance 
is expected. This proactive step supports our commitment to financial resilience and 
cost-efficiency. 

 

5) ; RECOMMENDATION 
Members are recommended to:  
accept the Finance Report.  
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